
SUBMISSION TO THE 
 
NUNAVUT WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT BOARD 
 
FOR 
 
Information: X     Decision:  

 
Issue: Information on the progress of the community-based management plan 

for Bathurst caribou in Nunavut 
 
Background 
 
• In June 2015, the Bathurst caribou population was estimated at 19,700 animals, 

which was significantly lower than the 2012 population estimate of 35,000 caribou. 
The 2015 estimate was 37% lower than the 2012 estimate based on the adult 
female-based estimate, representing an annual decline of 14%. 

• Barren-ground caribou, such as the Bathurst herd, was assessed as Threatened in 
2016 by the Committee on the Status of Endangered Wildlife in Canada (COSEWIC) 
(Appendix I).  

• With this recent assessment by COSEWIC, there is a strong emphasis on 
developing a management plan for the Bathurst caribou herd. 

• In May 2017, based on the Nunavut Wildlife Management Board decision,  the GN 
Minister of Environment implemented a Total Allowable Harvest (TAH) of thirty (30) 
male only caribou for the Bathurst herd and supported the development of a 
community-based management plan referred to as the “Integrated Community 
Caribou Management Plan” (ICCMP) (attachment 1).  

 
Current Status  
• The Government of Nunavut, Department of Environment, continues to offer its 

assistance in working closely with affected Hunters and Trappers Organizations 
(HTOs) and the Regional Wildlife Organization (RWO) to further develop their draft 
ICCMP for the Bathurst herd. 

• In July 2017, The Department of Environment sent a letter to the respective HTOs 
to offer technical support and resource assistance towards the development of the 
ICCMP for the Bathurst herd (attachment 2). 

• The Department continues to engage and work closely with affected communities 
and respective co-management partners (HTOs, Kitikmeot Regional Wildlife Board, 
and Nunavut Tunngavik Inc.) on caribou management needs. 

• Interjurisdictional meetings were recently held with larger affected users 
(Government of the Northwest Territories (GNWT), GNWT Indigenous leaders, 
Government of Nunavut, Nunavut Tunngavik Inc., others) to discuss development of 
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an interjurisdictional Bathurst Caribou Management Plan and Bathurst Caribou 
Range Plan. 

• Affected Nunavut HTOs of Cambridge Bay, Bathurst Inlet, and Kugluktuk did not 
attend the interjurisdictional meeting. 

 

Next Steps 
• In early December, 2017, the Department will forward for review and comments 

interjurisdictional progress to date on a framework for the interjurisdictional 
Bathurst Caribou Management Plan, for Nunavut HTOs and RWO input and 
feedback. 

• The Department is planning to meet with affected HTOs and RWO in mid-
January 2018 to discuss the development of the Integrated Community Caribou 
Management Plan (ICCMP) for the Bathurst herd. 

 
Recommendation 

• N/A 
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Attachment 1 
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Attachment 2: 
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